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But thanks be to God, which giveth us the

victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.
I Corinthians 15:57

November 2015

Dear Friends,

We thank the Lor¢ #sr+he many blessings that He has blessed us with. First of all for his great
sacrifice on the cross to pay for our sins and that He works all things together for our good.

We had plans to attend the IBFI fellowship meeting in Pensacola but God had other plans for us.
On September 30" I had a stroke that affected my right leg and I could not move it. Flo had to call an
ambulance to take me to the hospital. After many test, MRI, catscan, sonagram, x-ray of spine they
determined (what we already knew) that it was a stroke. I stayed in the hospital five days and became
able to move my leg a little. I was then sent to rehab for twenty days. In rehab, they taught me to walk
with a walker and the last couple of days I was walking a short distance without the walker.

After returning home, I used the walker some for the first week and then started walking on my
own. I did get a walking cane which gives me a little more confidence, especially when I leave the
house.

We thank the Lord that we had many opportunities to be a witness for Him while in the hospital
and rehab. Many were so helpful and gave a Christian testimony to us.

The churches in Brazil are doing well. Now that most people have computers or at least access
to one, we hear from them on a regular basis. The Igreja Batista Betel ( Bethel Baptist Church) in Santa
Izabel, the last church that we started, is building a new building. It is twice the size of the old building
so should seat over 200 people. Pray that the Lord will supply the funds for its completion.

We are thankful for and are praying for all you who have had a part in our ministry. May we all
be faithful knowing that the Lord is returning. Glory to God for all that He is and for all that He has

done.

Yours in Christ,

Don and Ho




